
North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 
5550 Skylane Boulevard, Suite A 

Santa Rosa, CA 95403 
(707) 576-2220 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
of 

 
Orders No. R1-2017-0031 and R1-2017-0032 

 
Establishing 

 
Conditional Waivers of Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges Related To 

Specific Land Management Activities in the Shasta and Scott River Watersheds, 
Siskiyou County 

 
Notice is hereby given that the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North 
Coast Region (Regional Water Board) will hold a public hearing to consider adoption of 
proposed Order No. R1-2017-0032, “Shasta River TMDL Conditional Waiver of Waste 
Discharge Requirements” (Shasta River Waiver) and proposed Order No. R1-2017-0031, 
“Scott River TMDL Conditional Waiver of Waste Discharge Requirements” (Scott River 
Waiver). 

When: October 19, 2017, 9:00 am 
  
Where: Weed City Council Chambers 

550 Main Street, Weed, CA 
 

Agenda items including all supporting documents will be posted on our website at least 10 
days prior to the scheduled meeting.  To view or download documents, go to 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/northcoast/board_info/board_meetings/ 
 
Background The existing Shasta River Waiver (Order No. R1-2012-0083) and Scott River 
Waiver (Order No. R1-2012-0084) are set to expire on October 4, 2017.  The Waivers waive 
the requirements to file a Report of Waste Discharge and obtain Waste Discharge 
Requirements for discharges addressed in the Shasta River TMDL Action Plan and Scott 
River TMDL Action Plan for dischargers who implement required conditions and the 
measures outlined in the Orders and Table 4-10 and Table 4-14 of the Water Quality 
Control Pan for the North Coast Region. 
 
Drafts of the Shasta River and Scott River Waiver renewals were posted on the North Coast 
Regional Water Board website on June 1, 2017 and interested persons were provided 
notice of the availability of the renewals on June 1, 2017.  Public workshops detailing 
proposed changes in the draft Scott River and Shasta River Waivers were held in Yreka, 
California on June 14, 2017 and in Santa Rosa, California on June 29, 2017.  Public comment 
was accepted from June 1, 2017 to July 14, 2017. 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/northcoast/board_info/board_meetings/


 
Information on the Regional Water Board’s Shasta River Watershed TMDL Program, 
including the existing Waiver and the Shasta TMDL Action Plan, can be found at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/northcoast/water_issues/programs/tmdls/shasta_river/ 
 
Information on the Regional Water Board’s Scott River Watershed TMDL Program, 
including the existing Waiver and the Scott TMDL Action Plan, can be found at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/northcoast/water_issues/programs/tmdls/scott_river/ 
 
Accessibility - The facility is accessible to people with disabilities.  Anyone requiring 
reasonable accommodation to participate in the meeting should contact Patti Corsie, 
Executive Assistant, at (707) 576-2307 or Patti.Corsie@waterboards.ca.gov at least 5 
working days prior to the meeting. 
 
Staff Contact - Questions regarding the public hearing, the proposed Shasta River Waiver, 
or the proposed Scott River Waiver should be directed to Eli Scott, Shasta and Scott 
Watershed Steward, by phone at (707) 576-2610 or email at 
Elias.Scott@waterboards.ca.gov. 
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